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Cares and Worries 

Are you a worrier? Do you have trouble letting things go? 

 

Often we have genuine worries and we are not sure how we can carry the burden. These  
burdens may relate to concerns about our children, health and financial issues,  
disappointment, loneliness or rejection. Sometimes we don’t know who to turn to. 
 

Jesus said: Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest. Take my yoke  
upon you and learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your souls. For my 
yoke is easy and my burden is light (Matthew 11:28-30 NIV). 
 

The reality is that life can be very difficult, but these are the very kinds of burdens that Jesus wants us to bring 
to him. Jesus is saying, "Come to me all you who are struggling with life in any way, and those of you who 
have burdens that you can't carry alone, and I will help you with your struggles." 
 

Sometimes of course, in our minds, our worries make issues bigger than they are. We often sweat about the 
‘first world’ problems that on a global scale aren’t that significant. While Jesus can help us with our burdens, 
sometimes our perception of things and the way we think can re-shape our view of the world and its problems. 
 

I thought I would include a copy of an email that has done the circuit over the last few years. It tends to capture 
both the sentiments outlined above. 
 

Memo from God (The Boss) 
To  You       

Subject Yourself - Life 

I am God. I will be handling all your problems. Please remember that I do not need your help. If life happens to 
deliver a situation that you cannot handle, do not attempt to resolve it. Kindly put it in the SFGTD (Something 
for God to do) basket. All situations will be resolved, but in my time, not yours. 
 

Once the matter is placed into the basket, do not hold onto it by worrying about it. Instead, focus on all the 
wonderful things that are present in your life now.  
 

If you find yourself stuck in traffic, don’t despair. There are people in the world for whom driving is an  
unheard privilege.  
 

Should you have a bad day at work, think of the man who has been out of work for years. Should you  
despair over a relationship gone bad, think of the person who has never known what it is like to love or be 
loved in return.  
 

Should you grieve about the passing of another weekend, think of the woman in dire straits, working 12 hours 
a day, seven days a week to feed her children.  
 

Should your car breakdown, leaving you stranded, think of the paraplegic who would love the opportunity to 
take that walk.  
 

Should you notice a grey hair in the mirror, think of the cancer patient in chemo who wishes she had hair to 
examine.  
 

Should you find yourself at a loss and pondering what is life all about, asking what is my purpose? Be thankful. 
There are those who didn’t live long enough to get the opportunity. Should you find yourself the victim of other 
people’s bitterness, ignorance, smallness and insecurities, remember, things could be worse. You could be 
one of them. 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au
http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?sr=0&t=niv&query=Matthew%2011:28-30


Interim Headmaster  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Update on College Second Entrance 

Thank you to parents and carers for your ongoing patience with this process. We  
understand the frustration that exists regarding the traffic management on  
Remembrance Drive. 
 

For the Second Entrance to commence we have been following a lengthy process to 
submit a rezoning application for the Olive Farms with Wollondilly Council. This was 
done in 2019.  
 

The process has moved from the College dealing directly with the Council to the Council dealing with  
NSW Planning.  NSW Planning are considering the report and have asked us for further information 
which we have supplied. The application still sits with the NSW Planning Department.  
 

Mr Fred Schroder (Property Manager), Mr Kim De Roy (TASC Project Manager) and I met with our local  
NSW MP Nathaniel Smith (MP) last week to discuss the delays. He was sympathetic to our issues re-
garding the traffic management at the entrance to the College. 
 

Hopefully we will have some further progress on the matter soon. 
 

Duke of Edinburgh’s Award - Training and Preparation Day 

On Saturday, 20 March a Training and Preparation Day will be held to prepare students for their first 
expedition which will occur on Saturday, 27 and Sunday, 28 March. 
 

Due to the risks inherent with the Duke of Edinburgh Award Hiking Program at least one parent or  
carer is required to attend the first 20 minutes with their son or daughter on the training day.  
 

Details are as follows for the Training Day: 
 

• Commences at 8.30 am at the College in the Warne Auditorium and concludes 2.00 pm. 
• Parents will need to sign-in at the Auditorium using the College QR Code and maintain physical 

distancing from one another. 
• Students will need to bring - hat, sunscreen, water bottle, clothes for walking in bush, suitable 

shoes for bush walking, a pen and food for recess and lunch if they don’t plan to have a sausage 
sandwich from the Working Bee BBQ. The students will be supervised and instructed by  

 Mr Croger, Mrs Cochrane and Mrs Hyslop. 
 

Activities will include instruction on safety, first aid, navigating using a map and compass, equipment to 
take, route planning for the expedition, requirements and expectations for an expedition, cooking and 
camping skills. 
 

Students will need to be registered with the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award program to attend the day. 
 

It is important that students attend this training before they participate in the adventurous  
journeys.  
 

Mr Ian Croger 
Interim Headmaster  
 

 



College Event Calendar - Term 1 2021 

 

 

 College 

 

 Friday, 12 March   World’s Greatest Shave 

 Saturday, 20 March  Working Bee 

       Duke of Ed Training 

 Friday, 26 March   Family Chapel  
 Saturday, 27 March to  Bronze Duke of Ed Hike 

 Sunday, 28 March 

 Thursday, 1 April   Last Day of Term 1  
 Friday, 2 April   Good Friday 

 

 

 Primary 

 

 Thursday, 1 April   Primary Cross Country Carnival 
       T-2 Cross Country Carnival   
        

     

 Secondary  
 

 Friday, 12 March   Year 11 Drug Education Seminar 
 Monday, 22 March   Year 7 Vaccinations 

 Thursday, 1 April   Secondary Cross Country Carnival  
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World’s Greatest Shave 

 

Friday, 12 March 

 

Being held during lunchtime under the Shoulder to Shoulder Shelter 
If you wish to donate, go to https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/

registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?Referrer=%26Referrer%
3ddirect%252fnone&TeamID=123654    

 

Thank you to Attitude Hair & Beauty for volunteering their time  

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?Referrer=%26Referrer%3ddirect%252fnone&TeamID=123654
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?Referrer=%26Referrer%3ddirect%252fnone&TeamID=123654
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?Referrer=%26Referrer%3ddirect%252fnone&TeamID=123654


 



Acting Deputy Headmaster  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Working Bee 
The College Working Bee is a great opportunity to contribute to maintaining the grounds as 
well as building a sense of community. I have really enjoyed meeting parents at these 
events, and it is wonderful seeing students taking pride in their College. Can I encourage 
you to prioritise an hour or two on Saturday, 20 March. 
 
Student Late Sign-in and Early Sign-Out Process 
As we continue to evaluate our processes, we will be making a small change to the student sign-in and  
sign-out process. Rather than having a slip of paper printed, students will have a stamp placed in their  
diaries indicating the time of the sign-in or sign-out. They will be required to 
show this to their teacher. Students should have their diaries out, rather than 
waiting until the office staff request this.  
 

This process will commence in Term 2. 
 
COVID Safety Reminders 
A big thank you to parents who have been supporting the College as we have 
implemented the various Government requirements in relation to COVID-19. If 
you haven’t as yet had the opportunity to read Mr Croger’s updates, I strongly 
encourage you to do so. While there have been some easing of restrictions, 
most of the previous guidelines remain. You will notice that we have increased 
signage with a QR code around the College to assist as you sign-in. We are 
required to have an accurate record of who has been on site throughout the 
day. The only in time you are not required to sign-in is if you are here briefly 
picking up or dropping off your child. 
 

Mr Paul Burns 

Acting Deputy Headmaster   
 

Library News 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2021 has begun! 
Primary students will be given their logins during Library lessons. Parents please note that 
from Year 3, students must complete the challenge themselves, it is not done for them in 
class. While all support and guidance is provided, it is up to the individual to complete the  
challenge. 
 

Secondary students who want to take part, please contact Mrs Colombo at j.colombo@wac.nsw.edu.au for 
your login if you don’t know it. If you are new to the College, you will need to get a new login from us as it is 
linked to the school you attend.   
 
There is a new rule this year due the disruptions of 2020 - Students in Year 10 in 
2021 are able to  
participate in the Challenge. If they did not complete the Challenge in 2020 and 
would have received a medal if they had, they will become eligible for a PRC medal 
in 2021 upon successfully completing the Challenge. Students who received a medal 
in 2020 will receive a certificate for successfully completing the Challenge in 2021 
but will not receive an additional medal. Any questions please contact Mrs Colombo 
or Miss Baker, or look up the NSW PRC website. 
 

Book Club orders due Thursday, 18 March 

The Book Club Issue 2 catalogue will be handed out this week during Primary  
Library lessons.  
 

Secondary students can find them at Student Reception and Johnson and Flynn  
Libraries, and should select the class ‘secondary’ when ordering. All orders are to be made online or 
through the LOOP App. Orders due Thursday, 18 March. 
 

Mrs Justine Colombo  

College Librarian 

mailto:j.colombo@wac.nsw.edu.au


College Working Bee - Term 1 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our first Working Bee for 2021 is on Saturday, 20 March from 8.00 am till lunch time, at 
1.00 pm. We would love to have you join us here at the College. We should be safe to 
be working together as long as we observe personal hygiene and  
social distancing.  
 

If you are unwell, please do not risk sharing your cold or illness with the College  
community, instead stay home and get well.  
 

There will be a sign-in sheet on the table outside Student Reception along with a QR Code for you all to 
scan with your phones.  
 

There will also be a College Map on the table with all gardens numbered and a “BC” added for the book 
covering rooms.  
 

Please nominate any areas you and your team or family work in during the day on the sign-in sheet  
using the numbered College plan as a guide.  
 

For those of you who are new to our College, attending a Working Bee is a good way to be a part of the 
greater College Community, meeting and working side by side while having some great fellowship with 
other parents and students. It also helps to get some of the things done around the place which we 
don’t normally have the time for. Some of these jobs are: 
 

• Weeding of all gardens after all the great blessing of good rain recently. 
• Mulching & raking the gardens wit hthe tractors and utes. 
• Sweeping gutters to rid them of leaves which can then be put on the gardens as compost. 
• Picking up of rubbish around the College (our great job for our students). 
• Book covering in the Deakin 2&3 classrooms near Student Reception.  
 

Between now and then there could be more jobs found that need attending to, so don’t forget to bring 
your gardening tools, gloves and anything else you think might help on the day. We always have a 
great time at our Working Bees so come along and be a part of the action to help keep our College 
looking great. 
 

Due to health and contamination concerns at this time Morning Tea will be provided but in personal 
packaging by the College. The BBQ lunch will still be provided by the P&F by means of a sausage  
sizzle with extra caution in regards to hygiene.  
 

Mr Fred Schroder 
Property Manager   
 

 

 



Year 9 Camp 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Last Monday Year 9 journeyed South to Youthworks Waterslea Conference Centre 
near Nowra, for three days of adventure, fun and team building.  
 

The Girls challenged themselves as they trekked and travelled by canoe down the river 
to then set up camp for the night and cook their own dinner. They also had valuable 
group reflections with their leaders. Back at base, the boys participated in a range of  
activities including a low ropes course, an impressive waterslide and archery. A night of 
food, sport and games provided much entertainment and amusement for the staff on base.  
 

On Tuesday it was the Boys’ turn to make their way to the camp out, while the girls returned and  
enjoyed the comforts of cabins and hot showers. The girls also enjoyed an entertaining evening of 
dance routines to a song we all got a little sick of by the end (Umbrella - ella - ella - ella, ay ay ay ay). I 
was impressed by the way the girls involved theselves and encouraged each other throughout the  
activities.  
 

I would like to commend all of the students on their exemplary behaviour and high level of participation 
in all activities. Their ongoing enthusiasm made the camp such a memorable experience for everyone, 
and it was particularly special to see teamwork and friendships continuing to grow across the board. I 
am immensely proud of them all. I would like to give a big special thanks to Mr Davis, Mr van Netten,  
Mr Hewitt, Mr Roberts, Ms Webb, Mrs Miller, Mrs Bethune and Miss Bodor who gave up their time to 
attend the camp and support Year 9. Without them this event would not have been possible.  
 

Mrs Christine Mozejko 

Year 9 Patron  

 

 

 



Work Experience and obtaining leave from the 
College 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Many students undertake Work Experience while they are attending Wollondilly Anglican  
College. Work Experience is a great way to make an informed choice about a potential career 
before students make any commitments, ie choose Year 11 subjects or sign-up for an  
apprenticeship. 
 

Typically, Year 10 students participate in the College Work Experience Program during the final 
week of the Term 2 holidays (while staff are attending Professional Development). However, staff at the College 
understand that this week may not be convenient with all employers, or families. If it is necessary for students to 
undertake work experience outside of this time, it is essential that special leave be obtained from the Deputy 
Headmaster and the necessary paperwork be completed prior to the student commencing work experience. 
Clearly, there are legal guidelines involving insurance etc which must be adhered to when students are involved 
in such activities. 
 

I encourage students and their parents to discuss their plans with me so that I can issue them with the  
appropriate paperwork ahead of time. One final piece of advice, please select a week in which students do not 
have any formal assessments. 
 

Dr Rob Bearlin 

Careers Adviser and Work Experience Coordinator 
 

Bebras CSIRO Computational Thinking Challenge 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The 2021 Bebras Australia Computational Thinking Challenge is part of an international  
initiative that promotes Computational Thinking amongst students. Bebras is aligned with and 
supports both the NESA Science and Digital Technology Curriculum and the Australian Digital 
Technologies Curriculum. 
 

The challenge will be for students in Years 5 and 6 and delivered online during one hour of 
your child's Digital Technology class time. Each student has been given a consent form that 
will need to be returned before Thursday, 25 March. These forms can be returned to your child's class teacher or 
the front office. 
 

Each year students from the challenge, who attain a 100% score are eligible to be included in the Bebras  
Australia Computational Thinking Challenge Honour Roll. They will have their name published on the Bebars  
Australia Honour Roll website digitalcareers.csiro.au/Honour-Roll and have a certificate of achievement  
presented to them. 
 

Mrs Katherine Frost 
Digital Technologies Teacher 

 

10 Hope/Peace Geography Excursion  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On Thursday, 18 March 2021, 10 Hope/Peace will conduct Fieldwork studies to investigate 
coastal processes and to assess the coastal management strategies on and around Fairy 
Meadow Beach. The field trip is an essential part of the Stage 5 Geography course and the 
results of our investigations form an important part of the first assessment task (in class  
Thursday, 25 March 2021).  
 

We will conduct field studies at the Mt Keira lookout and Fairy Meadow Beach.  Parents are asked to give  
permission for this event via the WAC App. We look forward to what promises to be a fun and interesting day out.  
 

Mrs Trudy Miller 
Assistant Humanities Coordinator  
 

 

http://digitalcareers.csiro.au/Honour-Roll


 Secondary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MISA Sport 

This week our MISA teams played Broughton Anglican College across most sports. The 
Girls’ Cricket team were back to their winning ways with a 95-41 victory over  
Broughton Anglican College. Kelsie Carruthers and Charlotte Armstrong started the run 
chase superbly with an opening partnership of 30. The Girls’ Basketball team had a 
comfortable 27 point win, whilst Joshua Croft’s 23 point match was not enough for the 
Boys’ side to take the victory despite leading by 6 at half time.  
 

The Boys’ OzTag side had a dominant 9-0 win whilst the Girls’ side had a narrow 2-3 loss in their 
match. 
 

The 7-9 Girls’ Volleyball side also had an impressive 3-0 set win. The Boys’ Volleyball team, Softball 
Team and Girls’ Hockey side will look to bounce back next week after suffering losses in their matches. 
  

Students and parents are reminded that the MISA Website is up and running. On the website you can 
access all results, draws and information on MISA sports and matches. If you are interested head to 
https://www.misaonline.org.au/.   
 

NASSA Swimming Carnival 
On Wednesday night we sent 29 students to the NASSA Swimming Carnival at Sydney Olympic Park 
Aquatic Centre. It was a fantastic evening with many great results. Congratulations to Denise Grabe 
and Lachlan Waites who were both named NASSA Age Champions for their efforts! Denise also broke 
multiple records on the night which assisted our 6th place overall point score finish.  
 

Further congratulations goes to Grace Turkington and Olivia Smith who also qualified through to AICES 
in individual events as well as the members of our 6x50m Girls’ Freestyle Age Relay and the 12-14 
Girls’ 4x50m relay team.  
 

NASSA Touch Football Representatives 

Congratulations to Lucas Hollingworth, Bridie Kinchin and Nat Carroll who all were selected in the  
NASSA Touch Football sides to compete at next Term’s AICES Championships.  
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough  

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

Upcoming Dates 

Wednesday, 17 March  NASSA Soccer Trials 

Monday, 22 March   NASSA Netball Gala Day 

Wednesday, 24 March  AICES Swimming  

Thursday, 1 April   WAC Cross Country 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Years 7-9 MISA Girls Indoor Cricket Side     Lachlan Waites 

https://www.misaonline.org.au/


Primary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NASSA Football Gala Day 
Last Tuesday, two WAC teams travelled to Blacktown to compete in the NASSA  
Football Gala Day. Both teams showed impressive grit and athleticism to battle it out on 
the pitch. WAC faced stiff opposition from the other NASSA schools with the Girls’ team 
finishing a respectable 4th and the Boys’ 6th out of eight teams.  
 

Notable players included Lachlan Malcolm whose energy and determination tested the 
opposition, and Xavier Neale, whose game management and slick ball play kept WAC fighting to the 
resolute end.  
 
IPSSO   
Another triumphant week for the WAC IPSSO teams! 
 
Despite a previous whole day of soccer, the Senior Girls’ Soccer team continues their seemingly  
unconquerable march to the finals. Their latest exploit being a 4-0 victory over St Peter’s Anglican 

Primary School.  
 

Brooke Causer was noted for her precise and tactical passing that helped channel the abundant  
attacking potential of Miss Thompson’s team. The  juniors found success with a 4-0 victory. Abbey 
Cook was a standout with her steady defensive play and willingness to hold fast and stick to the plan..   
 
The OzTag team overcame St Peter’s Anglican Primary School with a 10 to 6 victory in the juniors and 
a 12-2 triumph in the seniors. Fans of the OzTag team watched on with some nerves hoping both sides 
could continue their successes without succumbing to season derailing hubris. 
 
Jake Luck was on fire in his side’s 18-14 win over St Peter’s Anglican Primary School, his energy and 
intensity too much for the opposition. The senior team produced a pleasing result with a 38-4 win. Tane 
Pycroft continues to demonstrate silky and elusive dribbling skills. Each week continues to lift the hopes 
of Mr Wayne and make the prospect of a finals berth more and more feasible.  
 
The cricket teams are yet to gain traction, maintaining their winless streak for the 2021 season. The 
seniors getting close with a 29 to 45 defeat. The juniors going down heavily under a 53 run St Peter’s 
triumph.   
 

Mr James Gooden      

Primary Sports Coordinator    

 

Upcoming Events  
Thursday, 18 March    CIS Swimming Carnival 
Thursday, 1 April   Primary Cross Country Carnival 
Thursday, 29 April   NASSA Netball Gala Day  



Transition News  
_________________________________________________ 

 

Transition have been working hard and we are sure you 
are hearing all about the amazing that things your child 
has been doing.  
 

Each day we learn the letter of the week, the number of 
the week and read our PreLit story as well as many 
fun crafts and hands-on activities. If you are finding it  
difficult to gain information from your child when they come home from the College, here are some 
great questions you can ask them. 
 
• What letter did you learn today? How do you write it? What sound does it make? 

• What book did your teacher read today? What was it about? 

• What counting did you do today? What number are you learning about? 

• What did you play with inside/outside today? Who did you play with? 

• What activities did you do in your groups today? 

• What was your favourite part of the day? 

• Who made you smile today?  

 

Mrs Melanie Grant 
Mrs Anita Belusic  
Mrs Emily Clayton 

Transition Teachers  
 

Application for Enrolment 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all Year Groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.  
 

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website 
www.wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
Enrolments Contact Number: 4684 2722  
 

From the College Nurse 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

We have a reported case of Hand, Foot and Mouth within our Junior Years. 
  

For more information, please follow below link  
 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/handfootmouth.aspx 

 

Mrs Sally Lloyd 

College Nurse 

 

 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/handfootmouth.aspx


Community 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

• WAC Kids Care 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay or 
Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is accepting food  

 donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.  
 

 

 

 

• No1 Draft Pick Basketball Academy  
 When: April School Holiday Camps 

 For more Information, contact info@no1draftpick.com or phone 1300 336 137  

 Early Bird Offer expires Friday, 12 March 

 

• Kids’ Coding & Robotics - April School Holidays Program  
 Full Day Workshops 

 Ages: 5 - 17 Years 

 For more information, please contact 02 8467 2385 or email contact@codingeducation.com.au 

 

. 

WAC Kids Care  
 

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to  
contribute food goods at any time.  

 

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals: 
 

Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils  
Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases 

Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

Flours + Gluten Free 

Tinned and Dried Fruit 
Eggs 

 

All donations need to be within their use by date. Wish Cards or cash are also welcome 
which can be handed directly to the Office Staff.  

 

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community. 
 

Mrs Lisa Rockwell - WAC Kids Care Organiser   

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 



 

P&F …friendraising and fundraising            

 

Next Meeting:  Monthly Meeting 

   Wednesday, 5 May 

   7.00 pm Deakin Administration Building 

 

Welcome to the new 2021 P&F Committee Members 

 

President     Bill Norman 

Vice President    Brandon Cooper 
Treasurer     Narelle Shafer 
Secretary     Deirdre Fitzsimmons 

Hospitality Coordinator  Katelyn Cranfield 

Clothing Pool    Melissa Whishaw 

Golf Day Coordinators  Brandon Cooper & Deirdre Fitzsimmons 

Country Fair Coordinator  Deirdre Fitzsimmons, Leah Frost & Judy Baxter 
Service Stalls Coordinator  Christine Hazelton 

Student Banking   Julie Littler 
Volunteers Coordinator  Leah Frost & Brandon Cooper 
Sponsorship    Deirdre Fitzsimmons 

 

Thank you to those who came along and provided support to the P&F. 
 

 

Brand New Items Available at Clothing Pool  
 

Ties     Girls K-6  $11.00 

     Girls 7-12  $17.00 

     Boys K-10  $25.00 

 

Drybodz Ponchos  $18.00 each 

Sizes    Small  K-Year 1 

     Medium  Year 2 - Year 3 

     Large  Year 4 - Year 6 

     Adult   One size fits all 
 

Socks    Sports & Everyday  
     K-10  $11.00 

 

If you would like to view and try on the product prior to purchase, please visit the 
Clothing Pool to try on the samples.  
 

College Banking Day every Wednesday 

If you would like your child/ren to participate, please collect an application form from 
Student Reception.  
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n  Sponsorship 2020/2021 
…friendraising and fundraising 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold and Gold Sponsors shown above. We also thank 
our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ Page 

along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please contact Mr Bill Norman 
(P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



Interim Headmaster Happenings 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thursday, 11 March  Registration and Accreditation  
     Meetings with Staff 
     IPSSO Heads’ Meeting - ZOOM 

 

Friday, 12 March  Meetings with Staff 
     University of Technology Meeting 

     World’s Greatest Shave 

 

Monday, 15 March  Secondary Assembly 

     Meetings with Staff 
     Student Interviews 

 

Tuesday, 16 March  Meetings with Staff 
     Registration and Accreditation 

 

Wednesday, 17 March Meeting with Staff 
     Executive Meeting 

     College Council Preparation 

     College Council Meeting 

 

 

Online Church Services  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Most churches are hosting services and Bible study groups online; it’s a big change. Please see  
below links:  
 

• Austinmer Anglican Church Online - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0    
 

• C3 Wilton Church Online -  
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured  
 

• Picton and Wilton Anglican Church - http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/  
  

• Bowral Anglican Church - www.bowralanglican.org.au  
 

• Wollondilly Anglican Church - Pre-recorded services via Facebook page 

 

• Tahmoor Baptist Church - On website through Zoom 

 

• Wollondilly Presbyterian - Via Facebook page - Streamed Service 

 

• St Jude’s Church, Bowral - https://vimeo.com/399339398 & Kids’ Spot - https://
www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1  

 

• Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) - Search C4Minto - YouTube  
 

• Menangle Anglican Church - http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/ 
 

• Mittagong Anglican Church - https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican  
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured
http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/
http://www.bowralanglican.org.au/
https://vimeo.com/399339398
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican


 

Prayer Points  
 

 

Please thank God for: 
 

• For the burdens He is prepared to carry for us. 
• For the sacrifice of his son Jesus on our behalf 
• That we are so fortunate to live in this country. 
• For the willingness of our P&F volunteers who do so much for our College. 
 

Please Pray for: 
 

• To keep our worries in perspective 

• To help us to consider the plight of others in this world 

• To help us remember that He is present for us - we just have to have the conversation. 
 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Lia Evans (KH) and Lucas Harris (KH) are excited that the College 
Clothing Pool now sells brand new socks, drybodz ponchos and ties. 


